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5. NORMANS ROAD AT PAPANUI ROAD - NO STOPPING RESTRICTION 
 

General Manager responsible: General Manager, City Environment 

Officer responsible: Transport & City Streets Manager 

Author: Basil Pettigrew, DDI 941-8542 

 
 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 1. The purpose of this report is to seek the Board’s approval for the installation of a short section of 

“no stopping” on Normans Road at Papanui Road. 
 
 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
 2. Vehicles often park at the kerb of Normans Road at its approach to Papanui Road.  This 

reduces visibility, safety and impedes the movement of vehicles approaching this intersection.  
The installation of “no stopping” will allow two lines of vehicles to queue at the Give Way, 
improving intersection efficiency (see attached plan). 

 
 3. Consultation with the adjoining property owners has been completed and they are in full 

agreement. 
 
 FINANCIAL AND LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
 4. Cost 
  Road marking only equates to $50.00 
 
  Legal Considerations 
  Land Transport (Road User) Rule 2004 Section 6.4, provides for the control of parking by way of 

restrictions of this type. 
 
 STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
 It is recommended that the Board agree: 
 
 That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at any time on the north side of Normans Road 

commencing at the intersection with Papanui Road and extending in a southwesterly direction for a 
distance of 30.7 metres. 

 
 CHAIRMAN’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
 That the above recommendation be adopted. 
 


